Vermont Board of Medical Practice Minutes of the October 20, 2021 Board Meeting Meeting Conducted via Phone

Unapproved

1. Call to Order; Call the Roll; Acknowledge Guests:

Dr. Bernstein called the meeting to order at 12:10 p.m.

Members Present via phone:

Richard Clattenburg, MD; Leo LeCours; David Liebow, DPM; Sarah McClain; Frank Heald; Gail Falk; Brent Burgee MD; Patricia Hunter; Rick Hildebrant MD; Ryan Sexton MD; Robert Tortolani MD

Others in Attendance via phone:

David Herlihy, Executive Director; Scott Frennier, Investigator; Tracy Hayes Medical Licensing Specialist

- 2. Public Comments: None
- **3. Presentation of Applications** (Recommendations were in the form of motions by the member making the recommendation).

Dr. Bernstein moved for the issuance of Physician and Physician Assistant Licenses/Certifications for:

Haroon Arshad MD	Sudha Bakshi MD	Candace Chumley MD
Thomas Cochran MD	Lee Friedman MD	Henry Hasson MD
Dhay Kamel MD	Jacek Mysior MD	Anna Nichols MD
Yuan Qiao MD	Nejat Zeyneloglu MD	

Recommended by Ms. Jones for licensure. Seconded by Dr. Clattenburg, passed, opposed: none; recused: none; abstained: none.

- **4.** Other Business: Dr. Tortolani would like to ask the Board to discuss the CME requirements for MD's for the 2022 renewal cycle.
- 5. Next Regular Board meeting: November 3, 2021, 12 p.m., via Teams, Vermont.
- 6. Adjournment

Dr. Bernstein adjourned the meeting at 12:27 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Tracy Hayes